CHRISTOPHER R. HIXON, STAFF DIRECTOR MARGARET E. DAUM, MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR

JOHN McCAIN, ARIZONA ROB PORTMAN, OHIO RAND PAUL, KENTUCKY JAMES LANKFORD, OKLAHOMA MICHAEL B. ENZI, WYOMING JOHN HOEVEN, NORTH DAKOTA STEVE DAINES, MONTANA CLAIRE McCASKILL, MISSOURI
THOMAS R. CARPER, DELAWARE
JON TESTER, MONTANA
HEIDI HEITKAMP, NORTH DAKOTA
GARY C. PETERS, MICHIGAN
MARGARET WOOD HASSAN, NEW HAMPSHIRE
KAMALA D. HARRIS, CALIFORNIA

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON HOMELAND SECURITY AND GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS WASHINGTON, DC 20510–6250

February 9, 2017

The Honorable John Roth Inspector General U.S. Department of Homeland Security 245 Murray Drive SW, Building 410 Washington, DC 20528

Dear Mr. Roth:

I am writing in regard to the Department of Homeland Security Office of the Inspector General's review of the Department's implementation of "Protecting the Nation from Terrorist Entry into the United States by Foreign Nationals," an executive order signed on Friday, January 27, 2017. This request was made on January 29, 2017, by Senators Tammy Duckworth and Dick Durbin.²

I ask that you consider me a co-requester for your review of the implementation of the January 27 executive order.

If you have any questions about this request, please contact Jackson Eaton with the Committee staff at (202) 224-2627. Please send any official correspondence relating to this request to Amanda Trosen@hsgac.senate.gov.

Sincerely,

Claire McCaskill Ranking Member Cashill

cc: Ron Johnson Chairman

Exec. Order No. 13769, 82 Fed. Reg. 8977 (Jan. 27, 2017).

² Letter from Senators Dick Durbin and Tammy Duckworth to Inspector General John Roth, Department of Homeland Security (Jan. 29, 2017).